

OIA18-125 #6248318

Mike Evans

Mike.evans@poriruacity.govt.nz

04 237 3599

14 December 2018

Brian Warburton

Email: fyi-request-9090-30ac4032@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Warburton

Response to official information request for Porirua Treatment Plan

I refer to your request for official information received 21 November 2018 relating to Porirua Treatment Plant. We have processed your request under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act (LGOIMA) 1987.

The questions you specified have been included as numbered headings in bold below, with our response following each heading.

- A copy of the current consent for the PCC sewerage treatment plant at Titahi Bay and for related discharges:
 - A copy of the consent is attached (Attachment 1)
- 2. Whether there is a consent for discharges from the reticulation network and if so please provide me with a copy of that:
 - There is no resource consent for the discharges from the reticulation network.
- 3. Which agency is the current consent holder (i.e. is it PCC or Wellington Water) for consent relating to the treatment plant and related discharges:
 - Porirua City Council is the current consent holder.
- 4. If WWL is the holder of any consent please provide me a copy of any correspondence confirmation that the consent was transferred from PCC to WWL
 - Wellington Water do not have any correspondence as Porirua City Council is the consent holder.
- 5. Details of instances of unconsented discharges from the treatment plant and from the network in the preceding 10 years:
 - Details are attached (Attachment 2).

indy Walker

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Mike Evans on telephone 04 237 3599 or email: mike.evans@poriruacity.govt.nz.

Ngā mihi

Wendy Walker Chief Executive

Kaiwhakahaere Matua



Attachment 1: #6302688 – Consent for the PCC sewerage treatment plant at Titahi Bay

Attachment 2: #6310924 – Details of unconsented discharges from treatment plant